Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

11/8/12 Minutes

 

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 78th meeting November 8, 2012. Commission Chair Dwight Jelle called the meeting to order at 5:42 p.m. 

 

Present were Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Donna Gates,  Don Gisch, Tina Bee, Michael Albert, Dan Fedderly and Maureen Manore.
 

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Bryce Black made a motion to accept the September 27, 2012 minutes as written. Tina Bee seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

 

2. Citizens’ Concerns

There were no citizen’s concerns brought to Plan Commission meeting.
3. Report on Other Meetings Attended
There was an All Towns meeting held on October 22 at the Frankfort Town Hall.  Topics of discussion were the County extension to the Mining Moratorium for six more months, progress on Licensing Ordinances and Zoning Ordinances.
Bryce Black met with Bernie Larson on November 7th to discuss concerns that others had relayed to Bryce about the Bechel Mine.   These concerns included a slope not covered on a waste rock pile, fugitive dust control, fencing and the Blasting Survey.  Bryce was told that the waste rock pile was bermed and stays on site and that there was water being applied to control the fugitive dust.  Some citizens wanted to be present to walk the boundaries when the fence line was being installed and asked that any existing fence be kept in place and the new fence be put on the Bechel side of the property line.  The Blasting Surveys were not mailed out until the end October making the October 31st deadline for completion impossible to adhere to.  Donna Gates and Denny Wentworth did not receive a Blasting Survey.
4. Vote on Plan Commission Chair
Nominations were opened for a vice-chair for the Plan Commission.  Dwight Jelle nominated Tina Bee and Maureen Manore seconded.  There were no more nominations.  The vote was unanimous for Tina Bee to be the Plan Commission vice-chair.

5. Discuss Zoning Ordinance with Town Consultant
Dan Fedderly had reviewed the Zoning Ordinance that the Plan Commission was working on and found no problems with it.  The discussion turned to Mining District vs. conditional use.  Dan said that Dunn County had put a Mining Overlay District into their Zoning Ordinance.  This district then only exists when a mine is applied for and would require a hearing and re-zoning.  Dan suggested that a Mining District may lend itself to the perception of permanence. 
Home Occupation was discussed as to whether it warranted its own overlay district.  Dan thought that it did not need to be closely monitored in our area.  
Other items to consider are mobile home parks, wind turbines, large livestock operations and a subdivision ordinance.

The next steps in the zoning process is to draw out the district maps and to review the Comprehensive Plan for any needed updates concerning nonmetallic mining and zoning. Dwight Jelle, Bryce Black, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore volunteered to meet on November 27th at 6:00 pm at the clerks’ house to review the Comprehensive Plan.

6. Discuss Mining License Ordinance
The Mining License Ordinance was discussed, in particular, adding to it the requirement to obtain a mining license before negotiations can be entered into and better erosion control standards.  It was generally agreed that this could be re-visited after completion of the Zoning Ordinance.
7. Upcoming meetings

The next regular monthly Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, December 11, 2012 at 7:30 pm. The next Plan Commission meeting will be on Tuesday December 4 at 6:00 pm and the Plan Commission sub-committee for the Comprehensive Plan will meet on Tuesday November 27 at 6.00 pm.
8. Adjournment

Bryce Black moved to adjourn the meeting.  Don Gisch seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.

 Maureen Manore, Recording Secretary

